EASTERN REGION AGM REPORT 2016
The Eastern region has had another busy and successful year,
On the 13th March, we held our first event which was a driving training day, it was the follow on event from our introduction to driving day, held last year .We had a fantastic turnout, and which saw a few new members attend, and for next year we are planning another stage in driving, pairs and tandem, which should be fun.

In the East we do try and encourage our juniors to join in and have fun, this year we had two events especially for them, the first on a fun note was an Easter egg hunt, with donkeys! The second was an awards day, lots of donkey knowledge but taught in a fun way .Well Done to Aimee, Harley and Jessica for passing their Elementary Award and Laura for passing part of her Bronze award.

Then we held an Introduction to Showing day at Jo Cordell’s; she had some new members attend which was great, Carole had produced some information sheets explaining all about the classes and rules of showing.  We try and encourage our members to join in the shows in our region.  Most of the shows this year have been well supported and we have several shows holding driving classes, which have seen an increase in members taking part.

Also a big Well Done to Jo Cordell for winning the driving championship at the championship show.
Our Webster Walk was held again at the Rural Life Museum at Ramsey, several members walked and drove their donkeys around the lovely countryside. 

Our Annual driving weekend held at Abbey Farm went ahead this year in spite of the horrendous weather! We did manage two drives around the farm and surrounding villages, it was still a great weekend with lots of donkey chat and laughter. 
We end our year with our region’s Christmas meal held at the Quy Mill Hotel near Cambridge; it’s always a fun social get together and we acknowledge the members and especially the juniors’ achievements by presenting them with rosettes and certificates, and our Calpurnia cup. Father Christmas joins us and judges our competition and then we have everyone’s favourite - the raffle.
We hold our region’s committee meetings throughout the year and our region’s AGM is held in February. We have already discussed some new and exciting events for next year, to help celebrate the 50th anniversary of the DBS.  So the region will be in for some Golden moments!
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